Abingdon Society of Bell Ringers

Report of handbell group activities in 2013

Membership of Handbell Group 2013:

	Lisa Astbury
	Phoebe Astbury *
	Nick Busby **
	Jane Drodge **

	Margaret Herbertson
	Angela Martin
	Sophie Martin *
	Ryan Mills

	Isaac O’Shea *
	Tim Pett
	Susan Read
	Rachel Shearer

	David Thomas *
	Jeanette Thomas
	Rachel Thomas *
	Helen White

	* Under 18 years old
	
	** moved away Oct
	


We are pleased that almost all the team from 2012 rejoined us in October for the Christmas season.  With four new members, and two moving away, our team was fourteen strong this year, consisting of nine adults and five school aged ringers.  Sadly, Nick and Jane moved away before Christmas, but we hope that at some point we will see them again.

Meetings and performances in 2013:

We held ten weekly practices starting on 6th October 2013.  This year we again met in the Church Centre main hall each Sunday evening.  

We did eleven performances, the same number as in 2011:

	Sat 23 Nov
	Christmas fair in St Helen's Church

	Thu 28 Nov
	Reception & Tree lights on in Abingdon Court Care Home

	Sat 30 Nov
	Extravaganza in St Nicolas church

	Thu 05 Dec
	PHAB meeting in Christ Church Hall

	Wed 11 Dec
	Xmas social in Wootton Village Hall

	Sun 15 Dec
	Carol service in St Edmunds Church

	Tue 17 Dec
	Mayor's Carols in Café Aroma

	Wed 18 Dec
	Cathedral Friends Supper in Christ Church College, Oxford

	Sat 21 Dec
	Baby & toddler club party in St Helen's Church

	Sun 22 Dec
	After service in St Helen's Church


I’d like to thank all the handbell ringers this year for their keenness and helpfulness.  

Susan Read
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